	        CITY OF BALTIMORE

BRANDON M. SCOTT
Mayor
	
[image: ]
	
DEPARTMENT OF LAW
EBONY THOMPSON
CITY SOLICITOR
100 N. HOLLIDAY STREET 
SUITE 101, CITY HALL
BALTIMORE, MD 21202



	
	
	



Page 3 of 3










March 28,2024

The Honorable President and Members
  of the Baltimore City Council
Attn: Executive Secretary
Room 409, City Hall
100 N. Holliday Street
Baltimore, Maryland 21202

Re:  City Council Bill 24-0494 – Chesapeake Bay Critical Areas Zoning Overlay Districts – Prohibited Uses

Dear President and City Council Members:

[bookmark: OLE_LINK1][bookmark: OLE_LINK2]The Law Department has reviewed City Council Bill 24-0494 for form and legal sufficiency. The bill is for the purpose of amending the prohibited uses within a Chesapeake Bay Critical Area Overlay Zoning District. The bill amends the City Code provisions by adding definitions for “non-water dependent project” and “non-water dependent structure.” The bill also, in the City, is only applicable to two of the development areas specified in the state law and in practice will only apply in one development area. The bill modifies those development areas by allowing for subareas designated as Shoreline Conservation Areas in an Intensely Developed Area and modifying Waterfront Revitalization Areas to remove subareas called Waterfront Industrial Areas. The bill also defines development area boundaries. 

 
In practical usage, when the bill modifications are applied to the section of the City Code that establishes prohibited uses in the Critical Areas, the changes to the definitions alter what uses are prohibited and what uses are exceptions toethose prohibitions. This bill is ultimately only applicable in Intensely Developed Areas that have relatively little natural conditions along the shoreline. By making the language of the City Code conform with the State law definitions and prohibitions, certain uses may now be allowed, subject to the criteria of the State and City laws and regulations, that will enhance the use of those areas while retaining and protecting the limited natural area.

The bill will also be subject to the approval of the State Critical Areas Commission before it can be implemented. After passage by the City Council, the changes proposed by the bill must be submitted pursuant to Md. Code Natural Resources Art., Sec. 8-1809.





The bill is within the authority of the City Council to enact and, provided it is submitted to the State Critical Areas Commission for review and approval, the bill can be approved for from and legal sufficiency.



                                                 Sincerely,
                                                     
                                                 Elena R. DiPietro
                                                 Elena R. DiPietro
 Chief Solicitor
   



cc:  	Ebony Thompson, Acting City Solicitor
Nina Themelis, Mayor’s Office of Government Relations
	            Jeff Hochstetler, Chief Solicitor, General Counsel Division
	            Hilary Ruley, Chief Solicitor
Ashlea Brown, Chief Solicitor
Michele Toth, Special Solicitor
Aleah Knapp
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